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June 15th, 2020

Statement from M. Joel Bolstein, Chairman of the PHRC

The Supreme Court’s decision is an amazing victory for everyone that has fought so hard to ensure that LGBTQ individuals are protected from employment discrimination.  I feel it is a complete and total vindication of the policy position taken by the PA Human Relations Commission that the word “sex”, as it appears in the PA Human Relations Act, is not limited to biological sex, but also includes sexual orientation and gender identity.   Although the Supreme Court’s decision is limited to employment discrimination, the PHRC’s policy goes further and extends similar protection in the areas of housing, education, and public accommodations.  I simply do not see how one could define the word “sex” as it appears in the PHRA to mean one thing in the employment context, but something completely different in complaints involving housing, education and public accommodations.  As a result, I believe that the Supreme Court’s decision will have an even wider reach in Pennsylvania, and I’d urge every Pennsylvania employer, landlord, school district and place of public accommodation to read the PHRC’s policy guidance, with the knowledge that it is the law in Pennsylvania, as supported by the Supreme Court’s decision in the Bostock case.   The PHRC’s Guidance can be found here on our website.

https://www.phrc.pa.gov/Pages/default.aspx
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